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• Tues 20/8  Year 1 Cake Stall 

• Wed 21/8 Chinese students visiting 

• Fri 23/8 Diocesan Athletics Carnival 

• Fri  30/8 Fathers Day Celebrations 

• Tues 03/9 2020 Kindy Information Night 

• Thur 05/9 Infants Carnival 

• Fri 06/9 Year 4 Excursion 

• Fri 13/9  Science A-thon 

IMPORTANT DATES AND EVENTS 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a very busy week  with students attending the Feast of The Assumption Liturgy on Thursday then 
on Tuesday many students attended the Zone Athletics Carnival, the Wanderers worked with all students from 
Kindy to Year 6 on Wednesday, two students representing Year Six in the Cluster Voice of Youth Final and Year 
Four commenced working with an Author and we must not forget all the great learning that has been taking 
place each day. 

The first priority at St Francis is our beautiful children. We aim to develop each child according to their ability. 
We strive to develop the whole child, that is to develop each child spiritually, emotionally, socially, physically 
and academically.  

For our school to do its job effectively, the ongoing interest and involvement of parents is vital. Teachers and 
parents working as partners means common goals can be established and developed more effectively and     
efficiently. It is important that the children see teachers and parents supporting each other.  

Working together assists the children’s development and learning in so many ways. A happy, supportive and 
harmonious link between teachers and parents with realistic common goals creates a unified approach. When a 
child perceives a breakdown in communication of this vital link a child experiences conflict and may play one 
off against the other.  

We are very fortunate at St Francis to have supportive and caring parents, not only supportive in developing 
fantastic community spirit, raising funds, but more importantly loyal and supportive in helping and assisting 
their children’s learning.  

Sometimes with today’s busy and hectic lifestyles it is easy to leave school to the teachers but when we reflect  

on the points below it is well worth remembering that the link between teachers and parents is paramount in 
our children’s education.  

- A child’s performance is strongly influenced by his or her parents’ attitude to the school.  

- Achievement levels tend to rise when parents are seen to be interested and involved in their child’s schooling.  

- Parents have many ideas and skills that can be very useful to their school community.  

Thank you for your continued support. It is in partnership we can achieve great things for our children. 

Jenny Bellenger 

MASS TIMES @ GOOD SHEPHERD 

Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri 6am & 9am 

Wed 6am & 7.30pm (Novena) 

Sat 8am & 6pm (Vigil) 

Sun 7am, 9am & 6pm 



CONGRATULATIONS 

Congratulations to Mrs Shivon Jackson (KA teacher) and her family on the birth of her son             

Spencer.  

Congratulations to Lillian (2M) and family on the birth of her little sister Ashleigh. 

We wish both families the very best. 

SCHOOL FEES 

Period 3 School Fee statements were sent out. If you did not receive one, please contact the school office for a 
copy. If you are on an arrangement, please check the payments received to ensure you are up to date. If any 
amounts are still owing from Term 2 please pay this promptly. 

Payment  for period 3 are due by 28th August 2019. 

VOICE OF YOUTH 

On Wednesday, the Cluster Final for the ‘Voice of Youth’ was held at St Andrews Primary School at Marayong. 

Students from St Francis of Assisi, Good Shepherd, St Aidan’s and St Andrew’s Primary School represented their 

schools talking about a variety of topics. St Francis of Assisi’s representative, Ruby Price, spoke confidently 

about saving the world and the need to look after our planet. Ruby said the experience has given her                                   

confidence for future presentations. Well done Ruby. 

CAR PICK UP LINE 

It's easy to forget how unpredictable children can be.  Before and after school they are                    

excited about seeing their friends or their parents and can easily forget how to keep                  

themselves safe near traffic. As adults, it's our responsibility to be extra aware when            

driving around schools, especially at times when children might be about. 

Community Law Enforcement Officers patrol our schools during school drop-off and              

pick-up times.   

Police also keep an eye out around schools. We ask for your assistance by doing the right thing every time, 

whether you are just driving through the area or are involved in dropping off or collecting  children from 

school.  We all need to work together to keep children safe as they travel to and from school.  Be aware that 

some offences have higher fines in school zones than in other areas and some also include demerit points.  

Please respect all families and carers who use our car ‘Drop Off and Pick Up Bay’ on Armitage Drive. This area is 

NOT to be used for parking and leaving your car. At all times, the driver needs to remain in the car to ensure 

the drop off and pick up works safely and efficiently. If you are joining the car pick up line, please remember 

to join the end of the queue on Armitage Drive and not “jump the queue.” We have had many complaints 

from drivers who are doing the correct thing and waiting their turn. Not only is it unfair to jump the queue but 

it is also very dangerous. A reminder that police and council officers regularly patrol (as has been the case               

recently) and they will fine drivers who are seen doing the wrong thing. 



ZONE  ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

On Tuesday we had many students represent our school at the Blacktown Zone Athletics Carnival. We had a 
fantastic day out in sun competing against the best athletes from our zone. Congratulations to all students who 
were able to represent our school on Tuesday. A special congratulations to Evelyn, Heinz, Isaac and Matilda 
who have progressed to the Diocesan carnival. 

Thank you to Mrs Sciberras who volunteered her time to support our school. Your willingness to help our 
school is always appreciated. 

On Wednesday representatives from the Western Sydney Wanderers ran a few soccer drills for our students. 

Each grade had the opportunity to get outside and have a great time learning some new skills.  

WANDERERS VISIT 

Year 3 had a terrific day out at Muru Mittigar Aboriginal Centre. We had the opportunity to learn more about 

the traditional Aboriginal culture and their beliefs.  

YEAR 3 MURU MITTIGAR 



HELPING CHILDREN SPEAK  UP 

What do you say to a child who tells you: “If I do what they say, they let me play with them. If I don’t, 
they walk away and tell me not to follow.” To stand up to a peer group is to risk losing them but to               
follow the herd is to risk getting in trouble or allowing another child to be hurt.  
 
Many children struggle to assert their thoughts and feelings but assertiveness can be taught. Knowing how to 
stand up for yourself and others is especially important when it comes to bullying, teasing, peer pressure and       
other negative behaviours. Building assertiveness skills takes time and practice.  
 
TRY THESE STRATEGIES  
 
TALK ABOUT IT 
All too often we tell children what to do without actually giving them details on what we mean. Discuss different 
communication styles. 
 
Passive: Passive communicators struggle to make eye contact, use a very quiet voice and act as if other peoples’ 
rights are more important than their own. 
 
Aggressive: Aggressive communicators are loud, imposing and act as if their rights are more important than the 
rights of others. 
 
Assertive: Assertive communicators make eye contact, use a calm but firm voice and respect their own rights 
and the rights of others equally. 
Use characters from books, TV and movies to illustrate these communication styles. 
 
MODEL IT. 
Be the model you want your child to copy. Stand up for your views, even if they may not be popular. This can be 
a tough one, especially when views clash. Model assertive communication skills. Teach your children to follow 
these steps when asserting their views: 
 
-  Remain calm. 
-  Make eye contact. 
-  Use a clear, confident voice. 
 
LISTEN. 
There are times when we have to agree to disagree, but that doesn’t mean that we silence our voices. Practising 
statements like, “I appreciate that you explained your point of view. I have a different opinion, but now I know 
where you’re coming from,” teaches them that it’s okay to disagree. 
 
USE THE MIRROR. 
Practise making eye contact in the mirror. Stand tall. Hold your shoulders back. 
By altering their body postures and facial expressions as they practice assertive statements, they can see what 
works and what doesn’t. 
 
TRY REALISTIC SCENARIOS. 
Have your child come up with the problems and take turns acting as the bully and victim or aggressive and     
passive communicators. Practising the problem from both sides can be eye opening. 
The more children practise speaking up at home, the greater confidence and assertiveness they will have 
out in the world! 














